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The staff of the Department for External Church
Relations congratulated their chairman on his name
day.

DECR Communication Service, 17.08.2022.

On August 17, before the beginning of their working meeting, the staff of the department congratulated
their chairman, Metropolitan Anthony of Volokolamsk, on his name day, which had been celebrated the
day before - the commemoration day of St. Anthony the Roman.

They presented the archpastor with a bouquet of flowers and sang for him ‘Many Years of Life’.
Participating in the congratulation were Archpriest Nikolay Balashov and Archimandrite Philaret

(Bulekov), DECR vice-chairmen, leaders of the sections and other staffers of the Department for
External Church Relations of the Moscow Patriarchate.



Source: https://mospat.ru/en/news/89532/
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